
April 8, 2025 

New Iberia, LA 70560 

 

 

The Iberia Parish Library Board of Control met in Regular Session at 3:30 PM on Tuesday, 

April 8, 2025, at the Main Branch Library in New Iberia, Louisiana. 

 

The board vice-president, Anne Stevens, called the meeting to order at 3:35 PM. 

 

The library director called the Roll. Board members present were Anne Stevens, Kathleen 

Rosamond, Gwen Leblanc, and Katherine Courts.  JoAnn Parker and Jace Dugas were 

absent. 

 

Kathleen Rosamond motioned to waive the reading of the minutes from the December 3, 

2024 meeting. Gwen Leblanc seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously. 

 

The library director gave a summation of the voluntary efforts made by a team of LSU 

students, who helped the Friends of the Library successfully campaign for the passage of 

the library millage renewal, that was on the March 29, 2025 ballot.  Anne Stevens motioned 

that a Proclamation of Thanks be given to these students. Gwen Leblanc seconded the 

motion. The motion passed unanimously. 

 

There being no other business, Kathleen Rosamond moved to adjourn the meeting at  

4:00 PM. Gwen Leblanc seconded the motion. The next meeting was tentatively scheduled 

for Tuesday, June 10, 2025, at 3:30 PM at the Main Library. 

 

 

Respectfully Submitted by,  

Marjorie Hills  

Director 

 

 


